



GREAT MAPLESTEAD PARISH ASSEMBLY
 Meeting held at the Village Hall on Wednesday 16th April 2014
ATTENDEES: Cllr. P.Schwier, Acting Chair. Mrs A Crisp, Parish Clerk. 9 Village organisation representatives and 13 members of the public.
1.APOLOGIES –Dist.Cllrs. Beavis & Scattergood. Peter Darlington, Village Agent. Myra Jeggo, Youth Club. Joe Newton, Village Hall Committee. Angela Davis, Social Committee. 
2. MINUTES – Meeting minutes from the Annual Parish Assembly 17th April 2013 were signed as a true record by Mr P Schwier, Acting Chair (in the absence of both the Parish Council Chairman & Vice-Chairman).

3. UPDATE FROM ESSEX COUNTY COUNCIL – Cllr.David Finch provided an annual update and invited questions from the audience.

4. PARISH COUNCIL REPORT – Cllr.P.Schwier read out the Parish Council’s annual report.

· Parishioner input was invited regarding the council’s proposed purchase and location of a storage container on the village playing field. Feedback captured to be reported at the next Parish Council Meeting on 21st May 2014.
· Parishioners were also invited to put forward suggestions for future Parish Council projects.

Reports were provided by the following organisations and lodged with the Parish Clerk
5. ANNUAL FLOWER SHOW & NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH – Report by Mr I Johnson

6. SOCIAL COMMITTEE – Report from Mrs A Davis, read by Miss J Ingram.
7. VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE & VILLAGE PLAYING FIELD – Report from Mr J Newton, read by Mrs A Crisp.

8. ST GILES CofE PRIMARY SCHOOL – Presentation and report from Mrs J Nichols, Headteacher.

9. YOUTH CLUB – Report from Mrs M Jeggo, read by Mrs A Crisp.

10. ST GILES PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL – Report from Rev.G Ellis

11. GREAT MAPLESTEAD W.I. – Report from Mrs J Newton, President.

12. GREAT MAPLESTEAD WEA – Report from Mrs J Bowers

13. BEST KEPT VILLAGE COMPETITION 2014 – Report from Mrs A Crisp, Parish Clerk.

14. KNITTING CIRCLE – Presentation and report from Mrs M Carder, read by Mrs S Knight.

15. CARPET BOWLS CLUB – Report from Mrs J Chaplin

16. CLOSING REMARKS – Mr P Schwier thanked all representatives and organisations for their attendance and continued contribution to the village. Particular thanks to Gill Peskett and the WI for use of their sound system.
Signed…………………………...    Dated       April 2015
GREAT MAPLESTEAD PARISH COUNCIL – CHAIRMANS REPORT

Braintree District Council’s Draft Site Allocations & Development Plan commenced consultations in April 2013. Despite Parish Council and parishioner representations the site GRM5H (Treeways) remains included in the BDC list for possible future development.

We were successful in obtaining a Mi Community grant from BDC for £2,200 which was used for equipment for the Task Force and is being put to good use.

Additionally, we were successful in securing a grant of £4,640 from Essex County Council Community Investment Fund to go towards the purchase of a storage container on the village playing field. My thanks to District Cllr.Wendy Scattergood for her support for this application.

With the aim of working towards potential Quality Council status our Clerk has agreed to look to obtaining a CiLCA qualification for which she has secured a bursary from Essex County Council. In addition the Council has been successful in winning a £250 Training Award from the Essex Association of Local Councils, in recognition of it’s commitment to training for the Clerk and Councillors. Cllr.David Turner completed his Chairman’s training during the past year.

The Village Design Statement, supported by the Parish Council, has now been accepted by BDC. My thanks to the VDS Committee for their hard work, a document they should all be very proud of.

This year saw the resignation of Cllr.Pauline Hennessey and the Co-Option of Cllr.Patricia Maile.
A new Planning Sub-Committee was formed and meetings held to give parishioners an opportunity to voice their opinions.

We still await the kerbing of village triangle by Essex CC Highways.

As usual I would to thank all the village organisations for their reports this evening and for their support and hard work. We hope that we can continue to work together to ensure the future of Great Maplestead.

Thanks must also go to fellow Councillors, District & County Councillors and last but by no means least to our Clerk, Ann Crisp, who works tirelessly for the Parish Council.






GREAT MAPLESTEAD FLOWER SHOW
THE MAPLESTEADS FLOWER SHOW WAS HELD AS USUAL ON THE FIRST SATURDAY IN SEPTEMBER ,MY THANKS TO THE TEAM WHO MAKE IT HAPPEN. 

IT WAS WELL SUPPORTED IN WHAT WAS A VERY DIFFICULT GROWING YEAR,EVERY YEAR GIVES US A DIFFERENT FIGHT AGAINST THE ELEMENTS AND THIS YEARS START SEAMS TO ALREADY OFFER SOME CHALANGES . 

BUT IT IS A LEVEL PLAYING FIELD FOR ALL FROM NOVICES TO EXPERTS SO PLEASE ALL GO AWAY AND GROW SOMETHING YOU NEVER KNOW YOU MIGHT JUST WIN A CUP!! 

HOPE TO SEE YOU IN SEPTEMBER.

IAN JOHNSON

GREAT MAPLESTEAD SOCIAL REPORT.
With the announcement of Liz’s illness early in 2013 it became necessary for a new face at the helm of the village hall fundraising/ social group so in April I took on the task. As I have not given one of these reports before you will have to bear with me and not knowing quite where to start I will take you back to the start of 2013. I apologise if some of these events appeared at last year’s Parish Assembly. 

February kicked off with the second Village Hall Race night, kindly run by Jo and Martin Watson. The social group provided a buffet spread for half time and a fun and active night was had by all. The hall was packed to capacity & the event raised £ 810

March saw the first of the village jumble sales and with large attendance and lots to sell this one raised £883 .Well done to Doreen Foulkes and her team. 

The following Saturday the group tried a new event – Curry and Cards. For a first time numbers were a little small –around 50 but the event proved to be one of the noisiest, fun packed evenings seen at the hall for a long time, with shouts of please do this again next year. The evening raised £275

A bit of a rest in April while we prepared for the biggest event of the year – The 1st Maplestead Beer Festival. Although organised by a slightly different team many of us usual fundraisers had a hand in this one too. Quite nervously preparations began in February and ticket sales were good. In all we sold 180 tickets over the whole day – some came and watched the Morris Dancers in the afternoon, others enjoyed the varied live music in the evening. A lovely spring evening meant folk utilised the outside space as well as the hall. The BBQ and bar were busy all day. This event raised a whopping £ 1080  and will be repeated in 2014! Get your tickets now for the 2nd Maplestead Beer Festival on May 3rd – tickets form Angela Davis, Philippa, Konrad or Julie Ingram. 

We all felt the need for a break and an easy event after that so July 13th saw a gently afternoon of Quick Cricket. More a social event than a fundraiser but a little was made selling ice-creams to hot and bothered players. 

September always seems a busy month in the village hall diary and this one was no exception. It kicked off on the 7th with the annual flower show and followed on the 14th with the second of the Village Hall Jumble Sale – the biggest and most profitable yet netting £970 and once again a big thanks to Doreen and her team. 

Sadly the event programmed for September 28th did not happen – the Auction of Promises proved not to be appealing to the folk of Maplestead!

October 12th saw the annual Village Hall Quiz night. This year organised by the Maplestead WI ( as the winners from 2012). A capacity crowd and an excellent quiz night followed the tradition singing of ‘Jerusalem’. Jan Hancock acted as quiz mistress for the evening which was enjoyed by all. This year’s event was one by the Elms, Crisp, Nash team who will be setting the questions and running the event this year on October 11th.  The quiz night raised £ 200 for the village hall and the same figure for the church funds.

Although not held at the village hall November 9th saw the group organise the Pub Night at Barretts Hall. A huge thank you to Simon and Julie Last who kindly hosted this spectacular evening. Good beer, wines and sausage huffers were enjoyed by around 90 village folk. A selection of the most popular lots donated for the auction of promises were sold in a silent auction which raised around £1100 for the village hall. The remaining funds raised were donated to Breakthrough  Breast Cancer ( this figure was match funded by Barclays Bank courtesy of Lyn Haylock and along with the sale of Xmas floral arrangements at the bazaar meant a donation of £1900 was given to this worthy cause).

December 7th was the Xmas Bazaar. A new team with a few new ideas gave this year’s bazaar a slightly different feel and attendance was good. A maximum number of stallholders and a festive atmosphere. Funds rasied for the village hall were £553 but we should also remind ourselves that this is an important fundraising event for other groups in the village such as the WI, Youth Club and the School who pay to have a stall to raise funds for their own groups. 

The Village Walk on Dec 28th saw good attendance and raised £70

And onto 2014!

The revisited Curry and Cards Night on January 25th was a sell-out success. Equally as successful as 2013. Good food, fun card games, A few silly games and a really good social event raising £365

March 8th saw the first of this year’s Jumble Sales – another cracker raising £860

So over the period April 2013 – 14 the fundraising for the village hall has netted £5473 and a good time has been had by all. Thank you for supporting the events we have organised. 

We are now in the planning stages for this year’s events. 

Village walk on Easter Monday – 21st April

2nd Maplestead Beer Festival -May 3rd
Quick Cricket – July 20th 

Village Hall Ceilidh – November 9th. 

Angela would like to thank the group of hardworking ladies (and men in the case of the beer festival) for all their efforts over the past year and looks forward to an equally successful year ahead. 

Angela Davis. 

TRUSTEES OF GREAT MAPLESTEAD VILLAGE HALL

We have new loos at last! Thanks to everyone who helped with getting them off the ground. There are still a few teething problems which may have been sorted out by the time of this meeting.

The fund raising this year has been extraordinary with 2 very successful jumble sales, all thanks to Doreen and her helpers. The social events have been well attended and raised good funds for the hall.

We are looking at getting the floor resurfaced, funds permitting, after all the finishing touches have been completed. If there is anything you would like us to look at please contact any member of the hall committee. 

As ever thanks to all who help with the running of the hall, you know who you are, so I can’t name everybody.

Lastly, a plea to use the hall if you can, it makes the effort to maintain the old place worthwhile.

GREAT MAPLESTEAD VILLAGE PLAYING FIELD

Thanks to the school and the education authority for cutting the grass, without it, it could be very expensive.

We are looking at draining the near end after the success of the far end and to use up some of the Parish Council Section106 money we have in the coffers.

It is so good to see the school and everyone using it, after all that is why it is there.

GREAT MAPLESTEAD YOUTH CLUB

This our 6th year has seen a fluctuation in our attendance, although we have several members, the number that actually comes varies, however it has always been adequate to cover our expenses.

We decided to apply to the Earls Colne Trust for a grant to help purchase new equipment. Our music system was dated and we thought the children would benefit from a games table. We were all very excited when we found we had been successful!

Our Masterchef evening, which is always popular was slightly different, as all of the ‘creations’ were then entered into the Flower Show, it was interesting as the results for the two events were different, mainly due to the fact that on the Masterchef evening method and hygiene were taken into account! We would like to thank Martin and Mary Elms for spending the evening with us and for being our brave judges.

In October we spent the evening with some members of the Carpet Bowls Club, they taught us the rules and how to bowl, the evening proved to be so popular that we hope to repeat it. We would like to thank all those who came from the bowls club for their time, kindness and patience.

Other events we organised this year included Kwick Cricket, a Bug Night and a Treasure Hunt.

Our next event will be Rounders on May 7th, weather permitting!

Myra Jeggo

 MAPLESTEADS W.I.

In 2015 the Women’s Institute marks its Centenary which is remarkable, but even more remarkable is that our WI, Maplesteads Womens Institute, will have been in existence for 95 years THIS year. For a relatively small village, we still maintain a strong membership, currently 35 members, and were lucky enough to have a number of new members join during 2013.

This year we have a change of Officers with Mary Crawley stepping down as President and myself taking on the role, again!

During the past 12 months, as a WI we continue to support the work of the Revival Centre in the Ukraine with our own Jan Hancock giving us regular updates from her visits there. Closer to home, we continue to support Halstead Food Bank, including a number of our members getting involved with providing Christmas lunch for families who otherwise would not have had one.

The committee continues to offer a varied programme of speakers, from John Lander formal political correspondent for ITN to one of our own lovely ladies Jane Stone regaling us with tales of her times as Head of Science at a senior school in Qatar. Jane’s talk made us realise how different life was in this small Arab state which had gone from a  nomadic society to being one of the wealthiest in the world, due to huge reserves of gas and oil. Our programme for th year to come promises to enlighten us on bee keeping, Essex Witches, The Work of a Town Pastor and the Halstead Riots to name just a few.

None of this would be possible without our being able to meet in the Village Hall, a resource we are very grateful for. Finally, our WI devised and presented the 2013 Village Quiz and I am delighted to report that we did not win!
Jill Newton

RCCE BEST KEPT VILLAGE COMPETITION

Despite the hard work of volunteers in submitting an entry and making the village presentable, Great Maplestead was once again unsuccessful in it’s 2013 entry to the Best Kept Village competition.

Village of the Year 2013 was Great Bentley

Best Kept Village (in our class) was Debden

Nearby villages receiving Merit Awards included Sible Hedingham & Earls Colne.

However, we have obtained feedback from last years judges and we now know what our weaknesses are, so we can address some of these (those within our control) for 2014. It is unfortunate that at the time of last year’s visit the bottle banks were over-flowing and the grass around the children’s play area was over-grown. The emptying of the bottle banks is a district council responsibility and if the judging takes place, as I suspect, immediately following the Beer Festival then we are a little snookered!

BUT we are keen to try and win the coveted Best Kept Village award plus a cash prize of between £150-£500, so the Parish Council has once again submitted an entry on behalf of the village and Cllr.Paul Knight will be calling for support in keeping the presentation of the village in top condition over the coming weeks.

Thanks to all parishioners who give time to litter picking, small scale repairs and maintenance as well as pruning & strimming. Maybe 2014 will bear fruit!....

Ann Crisp

GREAT MAPLESTEAD KNITTING CIRCLE

The group keeps knitting, meeting once a month at my house and this year sometimes at Gill Peskett’s.
We average 9 members and they have made in the last year 3 blankets, 31 hats, 198 hats with matching mittens and 24 hats with puppet mittens. They go into the shoe boxes that are sent by the charity Samaritans Purse, as gifts for deprived children in countries around the world.

This year we have a display table to show examples of our work, do have a look. We welcome new members, the knitting circle is very basic and we hope to have enough wool to keep us going. However, it is becoming more difficult to find FREE suitable wool and I am afraid some of the ladies raid their housekeeping money. Please look in your cupboards for any unwanted wool.

Come and join us on the last Wednesday of the month from 2pm-4pm, for tea, cakes and gossip and a little knitting. Transport can be arranged.

Margaret Carder

GREAT MAPLESTEAD CARPET BOWLS CLUB
Carpet bowls is struggling slightly at the moment. Our ‘faithful’ membership is down to 8 or 9 members, with a couple of ‘fluid’ members, who attend when they can. Sadly we lost Alan Carder at the end of January, when he passed away after a short illness. He was one of the longest standing members and had run the club and finances for many years.

We don’t really want to increase our membership fees, but with the cost of the hall and the heating we are only just covering our costs each week. New members would be lovely, although any perspective members should realise that although we all enjoy our carpet bowling, the main purpose is social. We do not have a skip and are not competitive, although Connie Hume is our ‘trusty’ scorer!

Each week a different member provides tea and biscuits for everyone and there are usually many willing hands to help with the washing up!!

We had a lovely Christmas Lunch at the Bird in Hand pub in Halstead, which was enjoyed by all the members. Carpet Bowls managed to part finance this lunch, but we may have to finance ourselves in 2014.

Carpet bowls usually takes a break for the Summer in early May, dates tend to be flexible around the start of member’s holidays, and again this year, with the Parish Council’s permission, we hope to meet and play boule on the village playing field, hopefully taking advantage of better weather.

If anyone fancies a couple of hours of fun and friendship on a Monday afternoon, we would love to welcome new members.

Janice Chaplin
